

## NOTICE TO ALL RIDERS THE HIGHWAY SHOWS SHONGENI FESTIVAL

including the FEI WCQ EVENT 13th to 18th July 21

HAS BEEN POSTPONED TO 2nd - 5th September 2021

DURBAN SHONGWENI CLUB

## Dear Riders

After consultations with members of the SASJ Council and the President of KZNSJ, we have decided to postpone our WCQ event to 2<sup>nd</sup> to 5<sup>th</sup> September 2021.

Covid-19 has placed us all in unchartered waters and of concern was the possibility of the continued closure of provincial borders post 11 July and the unpredictability of what decisions may be taken by the Covid-19 Command Council on the eve of our WCQ event.

Of paramount concern is the health and safety of everyone in one way or another in this vast industry. Therefore, we all agreed that postponing this event was in the best interest of all concerned.

Please note the following:

- Due to this announcement being made prior to closing date of our show, all payments made will be refunded in full no deductions will be made. Please forward your banking details to: highwayshows3@gmail.com
- Your entries will remain on the SASJ system for our event 2 -5 September 2021 this is for your convenience and to spare you from having to re-enter.
- Should you <u>not wish</u> to compete on the new date kindly **delete your entry/entries by** Monday 5<sup>th</sup> July, after which access to the SASJ online system to this show will be closed
   until it is re-opened for entries.
- Should you upgrade or downgrade your horse or change status you may do so when entries re-open.

We most graciously thank you for supporting our WCQ event and sincerely hope to be welcoming all horses, riders, grooms, coaches and officials in September to the HIGHWAY SHOWS FESTIVAL WCQ.

Until then stay safe!

We have set up a **Highway Shows** WhatsApp group for quick notifications going forward. If you would like to be added to the group, please WhatsApp only your Name and Surname to **0719003285** 

Please also follow our website for additional information - www.highwayshows.co.za

Kind Regard Jodi and Lorraine 30 June 2021